GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH MINUTES APRIL 15, 2025 COUNCIL MEETING

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of Glen Osborne Borough Council was held in Osborne Elementary School, on Tuesday, April 15, 2025, President John Orndorff called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

The following individuals were in attendance at the meeting: Council: Jim Cohen, Greg Curran, Anne Fruehauf, Bill Monski, John Orndorff

Officials: Mayor Barbara Carrier, Solicitor Anna Jewart, Secretary-Treasurer Diane Vierling

VISITORS Lee Orlo, Brian's Property Maintenance Employee Reagan Mickey, Representative for the Future of the Rt. 65 Corridor

John Orndorff welcomed the visitors. Lee Orlo, an employee of Brian's Property Maintenance, was interested in the status of the Public Works Contract. Reagan Mickey explained her role with Leadership Pittsburgh Incorporated and Manchester Citizens Corporation. She shared their vision for improving the Route 65 Corridor with collaboration of the communities along the Route 65 Corridor, and long-term planning for this vital transportation route.

APPROVAL OF MARCH 18, 2025 COUNCIL MINUTES

A motion was made by Jim Cohen, seconded by Bill Monski, to approve the Council Meeting Minutes. Council voted 5 - 0, to approve the Minutes.

APPROVAL OF APRIL 1, 2025 COMMITTEE MINUTES

A motion was made by Jim Cohen, seconded by Bill Monski, to approve the Council Meeting Minutes. Council voted 5-0, to approve the Minutes

MAYOR'S REPORT

Mayor Carrier reviewed the March police report that included several medical calls and traffic accidents. Surprisingly, there were no incidents involving deer.

Glen Osborne Minutes April 15, 2025 Page 2

SECRETARY'S REPORT

The Borough received a dividend payment of \$1,663 from MRM Property & Liability Trust for 2019 through 2023.

The Borough received a payment of \$296 from Magistrate Roselli's office for fines from the month of March.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Jim Cohen reported Police Chief Mazza explained the need for "NO PARKING, STOPPING, STANDING AT ANY TIME" signs in the school zone to alleviate traffic issues caused by the cars of parents lining up along Beaver Road, waiting to pick up their children.

PUBLIC WORKS

John Orndorff described the need to replace a yellow railing on a wall along Sycamore Road. Borough Engineer Clint Reilly obtained an estimate of \$8,424. John Orndorff will ask Clint to obtain two additional estimates.

Code Enforcement Officer Clint Reilly has contacted Mr. Schneider regarding the need to remove debris at his property at 1426 Beaver Road.

Solicitor Jewart is in the process of working on a salt purchase/storage agreement with Sewickley Borough.

EMERGENY MANAGEMENT

Bill Monski is prepared to attend the April 16, 2025 Allegheny County Hazard Mitigation Meeting. He has done additional research for his "Hazard Mitigation" project. At the meeting he will continue the process of applying for a grant for emergency equipment for emergency power at the Haysville traffic light. The use of the funds would be for battery backup (power bank) that would power a generator that would automatically go on during a power outage and maintain the traffic signals for 48 hours.

Glen Osborne Minutes April 15, 2025 Page 3

FINANCE & BILLS

A check detail was included in the packet sent to Council, Mayor, and the Solicitor. Bill Monski motioned payment of the bills. Jim Cohen seconded the motion. Council was polled, and all voted yes to approve the motion.

QVCOG

Barbara Carrier reported that Ben Avon Heights Borough has joined the QVCOG. Sewickley Hills Borough is considering joining the QVCOG. Soon all of the municipalities in the Quaker Valley School District will belong to the Quaker Valley Council of Governments (QVCOG).

Pittsburgh Regional Transit (PRT) will have a discussion tomorrow to discuss their plans for drastic reduction of service and closure of several bridges in the area including a bridge in Avalon on California Avenue and one in Ben Avon on Church Avenue.

OLD BUSINESS

Anne Fruehauf suggested creating a resolution endorsing the celebration of our nation's 250th anniversary and recognizing local residents who contributed to the history of America250PA. John Orndorff encouraged Council members to explore additional opportunities for the Borough to participate in this special occasion.

At the request of John Orndoff, at 7:50 pm Council recessed into Executive Session to seek legal advice on matters affecting the Borough. Council reconvened at 8:53 pm.

There being no further business, on motion of Anne Fruehauf, seconded by Greg Curran, Council voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:55 p.m.

Diane Vierling, Borough Secretary

Vierling